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Introduction

This report constitutes the second Annual Report of the Association (from our last meeting in May 2007 in Montpellier, and also 

· the first annual report of the company The Children's Identity and Citizenship European Association (a Company Limited by Guarantee, registered under the Companies Act of 1985 (England), Registration Number 6290058 (registered on 22 June 2007)) and 

· the first annual report of The Children's Identity and Citizenship European Association (a Registered Charity under the Charities Act of 1993 (England), Registration Number 1120176 (registered on 20 July 2007). 

This Report has been prepared by the Executive Committee for the Annual General Assembly of the Association, which is to take place at 9.00 am in Istanbul University, Turkey, on Saturday 31 May 2008.

Executive Committee

The Executive has met three times since the last General Assembly meeting in May 2007: in Budapest in July 2007, in Malta in October 2007, and in London in February 2008.  A fourth meeting will have been held immediately prior to the Annual General Assembly.  Each meeting has taken place at the same time as a Thematic Network Executive Meeting, so no expenses have been incurred by the Association in holding Executive Meetings.

Completion of forming a Charity and a Company limited by guarantee
The Executive were instructed to complete this process.  Following the constitutional amendment agreed at the last meeting, we applied to register the Association as a company in the UK, with the executive members as Directors, and the registered office in London (at London Metropolitan).  We were issued with a registration certificate on 22 June 2007 (registration Number 6290058.  We were then in a position to apply for charitable status, and did so immediately.  We were registered on 20 July 2007 (registration number 1120176). 

We are obliged to produce annual accounts for the company, the charity and the association, with our financial year normally operating from 1st October each year.  Following professional accounting advice, we have decided that we will produce our first certified accounts as follows:

The Association, for the period May 28th 2006 – September 30th 2008 

The Company, for the period June 22nd 2007 – September 30th 2008

The Charity, for the period July 20th 2007 – September 30th 2008.

Thereafter accounts for all three bodies will be identical, and run for the same period.

Application for CiCe4

We were instructed to submit proposals for a fourth phase of the CiCe Network under the Commission’s Life Long Learning programme.  This was done, on 29th February 2008, by London Metropolitan University as the Contracting Organisation.  We anticipate hearing a decision by the Commission’s Executive Agency in June this year. If successful, the new programme with run for three years from 1st October this year.

Elections for President (2010-12)

We organised an election in January of this year. There was only one candidate.  The executive had already decided that in such a situation, the nomination would be submitted to the membership for approval or rejection.  An electronic ballot was therefore organised.  The nomination of Julia Spinthourakis was confirmed by 204 affirmative votes to 2 votes against.  Julia Spinthourakis was therefore declared elected to serve on the Executive as

· President-elect (from 1st October 2008 – 30 September 2010)

· President (from 1st October 2010 – 30September 2012) 

· Past-president (from 1st October 2012 to 30th September 2014)

A consequence of this election is that Julia Spinthourakis will no longer serve as Secretary fro the remaining period of her office (October 2—8 = September 2009).  The Executive will make a nomination for this post at the time of the Annual General Assembly.

Elections for the remaining members of the Executive

The Executive had extensive discussions on how best to organise this, and resolved to make a specific executive post of scientific and publications officer, to be held before the election for three members of the executive.  We also resolved to arrange the count so that there could not be more than one person elected from any one country. The nomination period is still open as this report is prepared and circulated, but we expect the election to have been completed, and the results announced, by the time of this meeting

To prepare accounts for the first year of the Association

We have been advised that accounts of the size of the Association require certification by a competent registered professional, not auditing (a much more elaborate and expensive operation). 
Sets of accounts for the Association, the Company and the Charity have been prepared and are presented to the meeting.

Membership

Our membership has grown as follows

	
	12 March 2007
	30 September 2007

(end of year)
	12 March 2008

	Individuals
	32
	70
	78

	Institutions
	14
	27
	28



The Association’s Journal

We continue to produce two copies of the Journal each year, under the editorship of Ian Davies, of the University of York.  We are currently discussing making the production simpler and more economical.  A separate report by the editor will be presented at the Assembly.
The Association’s Website

We have created and developed a web site for the Association, which includes all materials concerning the Association – minutes of meetings, reports, accounts, etc.  The website also has links to the Network site (and vice versa).

Research Grants

In order to attract members, and provide them with services and support from the Association, the Executive decided to start a small research grants scheme, inviting applications from groups of members from different countries to collaborate.  At the time of making this report, the application period is still open.  We hope to be able to make an announcement on the award at the Assembly.  The Executive will review the grant scheme and may make further grants in following years.













